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N E W A D d i T I O N 
The NHC Office of Continuing Education has a 
new look this week with employee Mrs. Mary 
Brisson assuming secretarial duties on Monday. 

A Manchester resident and native, Mary is a 
Manchester Central graduate. She is the mother 
of a 4-month old baby girl named Renee. Since 
Renee took up residence with the Brissons, Mary 
finds she has a ready-made, time-consuming and 
completely absorbing hobby. 

While Mary lends able assistance to the Office 
of Continuing Education, her husband works at 
Fontaine's Carpets, Inc. and Renee waits 
patiently to keep them both busy (and happy) 
at the end of the day. 

By the way, for conversational openers ask 
Mary what she did with her wedding ring! 

M A N A G E M E N T MEMO 
The Department of Management Arts/Economic 
Sciences held a teaching conference on January 
1/ and 18 to improve and promote teaching in 
the classrooms. As Dr. Michael K . Jones 
Department Chairman explained, "The 
covered our expectations for our students 
examination of instructors, teaching styles 
and coordination of courses to one another." 

Anyone interested in the results of this activ-ity is invited to contact the Management Arts/ Economic Sciences Department. 

G R A D U A T I O N C O M M I T T E E 
Eight seniors will represent their major depart-
ments on the Student Graduation Committee-

Accounting - Steve King, Frank Cheney 
MIS - Louise Smith, David Libby 
Management Arts/Economic Sciences - Paul 
Szoc, Dave Forbes 

Business Education - John Turgeon, Fiorella 
Valeri 

President Shapiro requests these students to 
attend the first committee meeting on Friday 
January 26, at 12:00 noon in the Conference 
Room, Frost Hall. 

Thursday, January 25, 1973 

C O R R E C T I O N 
On the following article, section 3, there 
has been an amendment. 

Change of Schedule Procedures. 

1. All students must turn in class admits 
to instructors by Thursday, January 25, or 
forfeit their, place in class. 

2. Students should report to the instructors 
involved to add, drop, or change sections of 
a course. 

3. Instructors must file corrected rosters 
by Friday. February 7. Therefore, all course 
changes should be made prior to this date. 

4 . Students will be asked to verify their 
schedules in mid-February. The procedure 
will be posted at least one week prior to 
the verification period. 

P R O P O S E D C A L E N D A R 
The following is the proposed calendar for 

1973-1974. Any comments would be appreciated 
by college council members and President 
Shapiro. 

PROPOSED CALENDAR 1973-74 

Wed., Aug. 29 Classes begin 
Fri., Oct. 26 Long weekend 

Thurs,,Fri.-Nov.22-23 Thanksgiving 
F r i . , D e c . 1 4 
Dec. 15 - 22 

Mon., Jan. 28 
Mar. 18 - 22 
Fri., May 17 
May 18 - 25 
June 1 or 2 

Last class day 
Exams 

Classes begin 
Spring recess 
Last class day 
Exam period 
Graduation 

***** 

HOCKEY TEAM MEETING-THURSDAY N I G H T - 7 : 0 0 P.M. 
Stark Hall, Room 10. 



V E T E R A N S ' P A R T Y 
The Veterans Club will hold a closed party 
Saturday night, January 27, at 20th Street. 
All veterans are invited to attend. A map 
for directions is available from Brad Hughes 
or Len Geneczko (works at the snack bar). 
Plenty of good fun--be there!! 

Y E A R B O O K M E E T I N G 
There will be a Yearbook meeting at 7:00 p.m. 
tonight in the Yearbook Office in the Student 
Center. 

R I D E S N E E D E D 
Richard Thibeault would appreciate a daily ride 
in to campus from Manchester's Corning Road 
(near Crystal Lakie, off Route 28) to be here 
between 8 and 9 a.m. 

If anyone is going towards Suncook on Mondays, 
Wednesdays, and Fridays, there is a young lady 
at NHC who would appreciate a ride. 

Please contact M r . Charles Mitchell, Counseling 
Services Director, as soon as possible if you 
can provide a ride for either of these people. 

C H I L D C A R E C E N T E R 
The Educare Child Care Center provides a ser-
vice that is available to New Hampshire College's 
married students, faculty, administration and 
paraprofessionals. The center has three 
qualified teachers and provides good preschool, 
kindergarten and day care enrichment programs 
for children from 3 - 5 years of age. The 
Educare Child Care Center is located at 117 
Ramsay Street on the south side of Manchester. 
It is open from 7:30 a.m. to 5:30 p.m., Monday 
through Friday. Phone number: 624-0400. — 
Brian Gorden. 

S E N I O R P O R T R A I T S 
SENIORS--Do you want your picture in the Year-
book? If you didn't have your picture taken at 
the school and want a picture in the Yearbook, 
please turn in a proof to Cynthia Levine's 
office before the 1st of February or see Paul 
Munzert. 

I N T R A M U R A L S 
The Intramural Basketball schedule for 
Thursday, January 25, 's as follows. Referees 
and scorers for each game are listed. 

7:00 p.m. Kappa Sigma (A) vs. Narcotics 

Smith, Granger (Caron) 
8:00 p.m. Black Coalition vs. Tryhards 

Granger, Nissenbaum (Caron) 
9:00 p.m. Kappa Sigam (B) vs. Kappa Delta (B) 

Granger, Nissenbaum (Caron) 

S H A P I R O S K I - W A Y 
The Shapiro Ski-Way has opened behind the 
girls' dorm on the NHC campus. The Ski Team 
practices on the slope every night, and any-
one who would like to go out and ski on the 
Shapiro Ski-Way is more than welcome. The 
Ski Team is willing to help anyone with 
lessons. Joe Maraldo says, "We plan to 
have lifts operating by 1980." 

T H O U G H T YOU KNEW 

A L L T H E A N S W E R S ? 
Does reading the Campus News give you a 
boxed-in feeling lately? Get ready for 
another one, but keep in mind that the 
truth shall set you free. Be sure to read 
carefully the Student Personnel Services 
publication you'll be receiving shortly. 

Do the following terms mean anything to you? 

Cerebrovascular 
IUD 
Manchester Family Planning 
Dalkan Shield 

S O U T H E R N C O M F O R T 
NHC went down by only 9 points in their 
Tuesday night game with Stetson University 
(101 - 92). The Penmen can take comfort in 
the fact that they were playing a team which 
had beaten Florida Southern, 17th ranking 
college basketball team in the nation. 0 
boys are really giving their all against 
super competition, and we're proud of them. 

STONE CROSS BYOB FRIDAY, JANUARY 2 6 - 8 : 0 0 P . M . - S T U D E N T CENTER $2.00 


